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Sermon Series:  
 
 

Surviving the 21 Century 
 

June 28 

“Do You Know Joe?”  

 I Corinthians 12:31  

I Corinthians 13 
Importance of being people 

of “The Way” 

 

Please join us for  

The first sermons given 

by  

Rev. Sara Bainbridge 
 

July 5 

“The Purpose of Freedom”  

July 12 

“Conversations of the Soul” 

July 19 

“Cleaning out the Closet” 

July 26 

“Who Has My Parachute?”  

REMEMBERING 
Karla, Andrew, and I are now preparing for a challenging life in Pine Bluff. 
We are excited about the possibility the future holds, but we are also 

anxious about leaving behind so many faithful friends. Saying goodbye is 
one of the most difficult things any of us has to do. Yet, as I have been 
packing boxes in preparation for our move, I have discovered reminders of 
ministry in previous appointments: photographs, letters, bulletins and bits 

of paper. They have been my consolation. They have taught me again that 
even when we move on, we carry pieces of our past with us, just as surely 
as we leave pieces of ourselves behind. As long as we remember, our 
relationships live on. Perhaps, one of my favorite authors stated it aptly: 

When you remember me, it means that you have carried something 

of who I am with you, that I have left some mark of who I am on 

who you are. It means that you can summon me back to your mind 

even though countless years and miles may stand between us. It 

means that if we meet again, you will know me. It means that even 

after I die, you can still see my face and hear my voice and speak to 

me in your heart. (Frederick Buechner, Whistling in the Dark.) 

I suppose that the need to remember and to be remembered is one of 
those things that makes us most human. I suppose that it is also one of the 

things that draws us closest to one another and to God. God set a rainbow 
in the clouds to help us and to help God remember the covenant between 
us. Joshua called his people to set stones from the middle of the Jordan 
River along its banks that they might remember God’s deliverance. The 

thief who died on the cross beside Jesus pled, “Jesus, remember me when 
you come into your kingdom.” Even Jesus himself, on the night in which he 
gave up his life, gathered with his closest friends and asked that every time 

they shared a meal they remember Him. 

Our family thanks you for the memories you have created and shared with 

us. You have helped us raise our son to be a fine young man, been guests 
in our home, and supported us with prayer during the time of my sister’s 
death. We will remember fondly the Block Parties, Trunk or Treat, and other 

community events that we have sponsored together, as well as the times 
we have shared in Bible studies, Shepherd Groups, Bazaars, and Pancake 
Days. We will remember the births and baptisms that we have shared, the 
families that have been created in weddings we’ve celebrated, the loved 

ones whose funerals we have attended, and most of all the communion we 
have shared in worship from week to week.  

We thank you for the memories. Although it is painful to accept the fact 
that from now on we will never again be your pastoral family, we take 
comfort in remembering, especially remembering that we will always be 

your friends.  

Grace and peace, 

  David Fleming 
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 OFFICE ANGELS  
got her, she was so small Ed said, “she looked like 
a mouse.” So, “Mouse” it is. 

 
Barb enjoys her church activities. She became 
active as a volunteer right away. Not too long 
ago, when the office needed some help, Barb 

became part-time secretary for four or five 
months. No longer a paid employee, Barb is 
happy to be a volunteer. Her duties include 
recording attendance and guest information. 

 
If you find yourself in the church office and Barb 
Jenner is there, you’re in for a treat. You’ll 

recognize Barb by her kind smile, and like all the 
Office Angels, she’s always willing to help. 
 
Interested in volunteering in the church office? 

There are many administrative tasks available 
from which to choose. From answering the phones 
to greeting visitors, you’ll find something useful to 

do and great people to know. 
 
One person need not do everything, if everyone 

does one thing. Check out opportunities for Every 

Member in Ministry; visit the church office soon. 

Do you know Barb Jenner? 
She’s one of our Office 

Angels. 
 
Barb and her husband Ed 
Jenner moved to Bella 

Vista nine years ago from 
California and they still 
love it here!  
 

Barb has been married to 
Ed for 47 years. She is a 

Navy veteran. She’s originally from Nebraska 

but has lived in several different states.  
 
Barb and Ed have two grown boys and four 
grandchildren. The kids and grandkids are in 

Missouri and California.  
 
As for their “family” in Bella Vista, they have 

one cat. Barb brought a cat home from the 
Bella Vista Animal Shelter. It was a very small 
cat that appeared to be healthy but needed 
veterinarian care  almost immediately. Worry 

turned into attachment as the cat recovered 
but remained small. Barb said that when they 

STAFF 

In May, Brenda Jorgensen joined the church  
staff as the office secretary. Brenda comes to 

our church office bringing with her more than 
10 years of secretarial experience.  
 
You may recognize Brenda because she is 

already known as an active member at First 
United Methodist Church.   
 
Brenda has been married to Troy for almost 

sixteen years. They have two daughters, 
Alexis and Chloe, ages nine and three. In 
September 2006, Brenda and her family left 

Northern California. They settled in Bella Vista 
and started attending our church that 
December.  

The entire family was 
baptized and became 

members in September 
2007.  Her favorite song is 
“Sanctuary”.  
  

Family is central to Brenda’s 
life. She and her girls enjoy 

doing arts and crafts together. She likes to play 
games such as Rummikub and Taboo.  

 
In her spare time, Brenda enjoys reading. Her 
favorite books are the Twilight series.  She also 

creates memory pages by scrapbooking. Her 
favorite television shows are “The Office” and 
“House Hunters.”  
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EVENTS  

Our church family rejoiced a 

little bit more this Easter, as the 

Mendoza Family selected Easter 

Sunday as the day for their 

baby daughter’s baptism. Pastor 

David Fleming administered the 

baptism witnessed by God and 

all those in attendance.   

BAPTISM 

COMING SOON 
WESLEY SERIES 
JONATHAN STORY 

Piano & Organ Concert  

August 16, 2009  

FICTION: 

TILL WE MEET AGAIN by Judith Krantz 

(Donation)~ Women pilots flying British Air 
Transports from September 1939 to November 
1945, proving that women can fly anything 
with wings with skill, valor, and an outstanding 

safety record. 

 THE MARRIAGE GAME by Fern Michaels 
(Donation)~ An action-packed story featuring a 

group of women who bond “Survivor” style under 
the most unlikely circumstance and find romance 

along the way. 

BIOGRAPHY: 

KATE REMEMBERED by A. Scott Berg (Donation)~ 
The life story of Katherine Hepburn, based on 
countless hours of private conversations during 

which she reminisced.  

PETER & THE WOLF 

ZEBU STRING QUARTET  

Our church’s Casavant 

organ sang to the 

delight of church 

members and visitors as 

Adam Savacool 

performed a most 

excellent program 

including Bach’s Prelude 

and Fugue in D major.  

The height of the performance was Savacool’s 

adaptation of the orchestral piece, Peter and the 

Wolf, with Gloria Grilk as narrator.  

Children were dancing in the aisles to the 

sounds of Peter walking through the woods, the 

little bird flying, the duck swimming, 

grandfather advising and the hunter catching 

the wolf.  

The Zebu String Quartet played their first 
concert May 3, 2009, at First United Methodist 

Church. The quartet, formed September 2008 
has played at a variety of events around 
Northwest Arkansas.  
 

Zebu is Craig Smardo (13), 

Rebekah Warren (13), 

Ashley Whittle (13) and 

Kolby Williams (14). The 

teens demonstrated 

accomplished skill by playing an array of 

recognizable Classical pieces including Bach’s 

“Jesu, Joy of Man’s Desiring,” Vivaldi’s 

“Autumn from the Four Seasons.”  

 BOOK NOOK  
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CONGREGATIONAL  CARE 

DISCIPLESHIP  

SINGLES  OUT 
 

In June, travel to Gentry to lunch with friends 
and other singles at the Wooden Spoon.  

 
For more information or to make your 
reservation contact: Jack Collins 855-2269 

DISCIPLE BIBLE STUDY   
 
In January 2008, a morning Disciple I class 

began, took off for the summer and then 
completed the course this January.  An evening 
Disciple I class and a morning Disciple III class 
began meeting last September and just 

completed their studies.  The 24 participants 
will be recognized during June 7 church 
services.   The lessons have provided a deeper 

understanding of the Bible and its teachings, 
and have strengthened each student’s pathway 
to faith.    
 

Everyone is invited to join a Disciple Bible 
study class in the fall.  Those starting out need 
to take Disciple I.  Once completed, any of the 
other three Disciple courses may be selected.  

These studies will strengthen Biblical 
knowledge and enhance spiritual perspective 
while developing a bond with fellow students.  

 
You are invited to complete a survey on June 7 
to inform us of the Disciple courses church 
members have completed and the studies that 

may be interesting to pursue.  A daytime 
Disciple IV class is already planned this fall; 
other studies will be scheduled during the day 

or evening based on the survey.  Contact 
Discipleship Steward, Alan Packard at 855-
1168 to learn more or make your requests 
known.   

 

OTHER STUDY OPPORTUNITIES 
 

Check out other adult discipleship opportunities  
occurring weekly: Sunday mornings the 
Seekers, Wesley, and Golden Links classes 

meet and weekdays the SALT class and other 
small Bible study groups meet.   
 
Do you have suggestions for a different study 

or one that could meet at a different time?  Let 
Alan Packard know – it could be the start of a 
great learning experience with other church 

members. 

Have you been inspired today?  
 

The Upper Room is a daily 
devotional booklet available on the 
credenza in the Narthex. Each 
issue covers two months. 

  
It’s a deal at .60 for small copy or 
$1 for large print. Get yours today! 

SHEPHERD GROUPS 

METFIELD METHODISTS 
The Metfield Methodists will be going to see the 
Naturals play on June 16 at 7:00p.m. If 20 or 
more people go it will be half-price. Please 

contact Cheryl for more information BEFORE 
June 8, call 876-5172.  
 
 

FOR GOD  
For God Shepherd Group will meet Tuesday, 
June 9 at Blowing Springs Park for hamburger/
hotdog dinner and concert. $7  
Dinner served 5:30—6:30 with band concert at 

7pm. Bring a chair. Rain Plan: Taco Tuesday @ 
Metfield Clubhouse.  
 

JOIN A SHEPHERD GROUP 
Interested in joining a Shepherd group? Contact 

the office to find out more about the different 
groups. Join the group that works best for you.  
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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

Kids, Let your parents 
know you want to go to 

Vacation Bible School. 
Sign-up NOW! 
 
Camp E.D.G.E. Vacation 

Bible School 2009  
July 19-23 2009 
 6:00-8:30p.m.  

 

Each Day learn a new Bible verse while singing 
rockin’ contemporary music, playing 
recreational games, experiencing mind-

boggling science activities, creating challenging 
crafts, and watching extreme sports videos. 
 
Day One:  God is with Me.   

  I will stay close to God. 
Bible Story:  Trek to the Promised Land 
(Joshua 1:1-11; 3:1–4:18) 

Bible Verse:  Do not fear, for I am with 
you, do not be afraid, for I am your 
God. – Isaiah 41:10 

  

Day Two:  God guides me.  I will follow. 
Bible Story:  Trek to Bethlehem 
(Matthew 2:1-12) 
Bible Verse:  I am the Lord your God, 

who teaches you for your own good, 
who leads you in the way you should 
go. – Isaiah 48:17 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  

Day Three:  God teaches me.  I will learn. 
Bible Story:  Trek to the Pharisee’s 

House (Luke 14:7-14) 
Bible Verse:  You call me Teacher and 
Lord – and you are right, for that is 
what I am. – John 13:13 

  
Day Four:  God loves me.   
  I will love God and others. 

Bible Story:  Trek to the Upper Room 

(John 13:3-20; 13:33–14:30; 16:12–
18:1) 
Bible Verse:  This is my commandment, 

that you love one another as I have 
loved you. – John 15:12 

  
Day Five:  God sends me.  I will go. 

Bible Story:  Trek to Galilee (Matthew 
28:1-10, 16-20) 
Bible Verse:  And he said to them, “Go 

into all the world and proclaim the good 
news to the whole creation.” - Mark 
16:15 

 

 
Parents and other volunteers are encouraged to 
help in a variety of ways.  
 

Contact Dixie Young for more information, 
please call 855-7106 or 855-1158 or come to 
the meeting June 22, 6:30, Room 4. 

how you can help.  
Jesus said to bring the 

children to Him. We do this 
through ECA Ministry.  
 
To maintain the safe sanctuary 

status, we must have two 
unrelated adults in each room 
with the children. If you are 
not able to teach, won’t you 

consider spending even one Sunday per month 
with the Children's Ministry.  

Children’s Ministry reports strong attendance 
during the 9:30 am Sunday School. With more 

children in attendance, there is a great need for 
helpers.  
 
As you know, Karla Hefty will be leaving an 

open spot in the Early Christian Awareness 
Ministry (ECA). We are in great need of a 
replacement to work with the young children. 
Much of the lesson is written out , in easy to 

follow directions.  Talk with Pastor Doris about 
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  The First United Methodist Church‘s Confirmation Class 2009 is a class to remember for 
a variety of reasons. Declared the first confirmation class the church has had, this 

testifies to the growth of Bella Vista as a community and within our broader church. 
 
Participants were teens from twelve to seventeen years of age who through the course 
work of the Claim the Name curriculum, weekly meetings with appointed mentors and 

regular meetings with their parents have been educated to understand the commitment 
and promise they made when they chose to be confirmed as members of the Methodist Church. 

 
Memorable moments included, a visit from Susan Ledbetter who discussed with the teens 

“Jesus Christ- Our Savior & Lord” with the talking point “Making the Decision.” Rod Alford 
led the teens through a quantity of information about what it means to “Live Our Faith.”  
A dynamic history lesson given by Jean Justice helped the teens to understand their place 

in their families through a Family Tree and our place as Christians through the Christian 
Denomination Family Tree. 
 

All the work culminated in a remarkable trip to see “Noah, the musical” in Branson, MO. The teens 

declared their gratitude when they discovered the trip was made possible by two generous 
anonymous donors.   
 

Confirmation Class 2009 welcomed Rod Hocott as guest Pastor on May 

31 for a special service.  This service proclaimed the class officially 

complete. The decision to Claim the Name will remain with each 

individual teen. It is in Jesus Christ’s name we pray, that all will be 

moved by the Holy Spirit to join us as confirmed Christians. 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
The Endowment Fund of the First United 
Methodist Church of Bella Vista was formed by 

action of the Charge Conference on December 
2, 1991.  Contributions have elevated the 
fund’s book value to $616,555.07 as of the 
end of 2008. The available income that can be 

used for church needs is $89,874.29.   
 
These funds can be used for these stated 
purposes: “to assist in the maintenance, 

welfare and improvement of buildings and 
property of a capital nature, to assist the local 
church with consideration towards new and/or 

exploratory ministries.”   
 
In 2009, the fund has contributed $33,800 to 
projects such as replacing air conditioners, 

helping pave the parking lot, purchasing two 
humidifiers to protect the piano and organ.  In 

total $53,731 has been contributed. 
 
There are many reasons that people have 
contributed to the Endowment Fund, and there is 

not a limit (small or large) to the contributions 
that can be made to the fund.  Many contributions 
are made in celebration of a wedding anniversary, 
to honor the memory of a loved one, or in 

celebration of a birthday. 
 
If you have a question please consult with the 

Pastor or a member of the Endowment 
Committee: Dan Chase, Aggie Danenhauer, 
Beverly Johnson, Verle Shoemaker, Arlene Alford, 
Denny Berk, Roy Lange, and R. D. Shoulders. 

CONFIRMATION CLASS 2009  
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CIRCLE NEWS 

Women’s Circle Groups meet monthly at various 
times during the month. Most groups meet in 

the Chapel or leave from the church on field 
trips. Visit and join the circle group that fits best 
with your schedule.  
 

Group      Date   Time Subject 
Charity 6/9 9am  Indian Mission 
Hope  6/11  10am   Visit Day Springs  
Martha      6/16   9am   Chapel 

Naomi      6/16   11am  Lunch at Fred’s 
Sarah         6/9    11:30 Country Club Lunch 
    Tour Youth Bridge 

Evening     6/18  5:30  Dinner at Fred’s   

UMW LUNCHEON 

UMW Calendar for June reads as follows:  
 

6/3  Board Meeting 
6/14-17  Arkansas Annual Conference  
6/15  UMW Breakfast 
6/15   Charter for Racial Justice Report  

6/15   Mile of Pennies due  
6/24   Unit Luncheon  

UMW  

The United Methodist Women will hold their 
luncheon on Wednesday, June 24. The program 

will be presented by Mark Golaway and his 
mother, Sharon. 
 
The menu will be chef’s salad, roll and dessert. 

Price for the lunch is $6.50.  Reservations need 
to be given to Lynn Prueitt @ 876-5753 by 
Thursday, June 18. Payment for the luncheon 
and name tags will be available in the Narthex 

beginning at 11:00 a.m. There will be quiet time 
and devotions in the sanctuary at 11:45 a.m. 
prior to the luncheon at 12:00 noon.  

 
Circle chairs are reminded to send a list of people 
who will attend the luncheon to Elaine Detlefsen 
by Thursday, June 18, either by e-mail 

(be2detlefsen@cox.net) or by leaving the list in 
the UMW box in the office. 

UMW CALENDAR 

In June, the Arkansas Conference of The United 
Methodist Church will hold its Annual Conference 

in our corner of the state - at the John Q. 
Hammond Center in Rogers. Clergy and lay 
members will gather to worship, to witness to 
the power of God's presence in our local 

congregations and throughout the world, and to 
conduct the business of the Arkansas Annual 
Conference including appointment of clergy for 
2009-2010. Bishop Charles Crutchfield presides. 

  
Each year, the Arkansas Conference UMW hosts 
a meal for clergy and their spouses. This year the 

luncheon will be Monday, June 15 at noon at the 
John Q. Hammond Center. The cost is $20. This 
will be an opportunity to celebrate the ministry of 
our clergy and the mission of UMW. Some of our 

local UMW members plan to attend. If you are 
interested in being a part of the group from First 
United Methodist Church of Bella Vista, contact 

Jean Justice @ 855-0570. 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE 

Hope Circle had a special guest speaker at the 

May meeting. Kathy Blackwood, the UMW 

District President spoke about Caring for 

Creation. The UMW established Green Units in 

2005 within the United Methodist Church and 

seeks to have emissaries at each church. If you 

are interested in serving as FUMC’s Go Green 

Coordinator, visit the church office for more 

information. As stewards who are charged with 

the care of the Master’s property, it is 

imperative that we care for our environment as 

we care for all the blessings God has given us.  

GO GREEN UPDATE 
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UNITED METHODIST MEN 

The Rummage Sale will be held at 
the Church on August 8 on the 

lower level. Due to space 
limitations, we will not be able to 
accept any donations until the week 
of August 3.   Please store your 

items until that time at home.  We 
will need items that are clean, in 

good shape and working order.    No clothing, 
shoes or items over 50 pounds can be used.  If 

you should have some furniture that you would 
like to donate please contact either Karen or 
Pat. 

  
Workshops are continuing for the Bazaar.   Look 
around the Church for posters with dates and 
working projects.   We can always use help and 

ideas for other workshops.  If you have a 
project that you have started and would like to 
have someone else complete it please call Judy 

Bilyeu @ 876-2345.  There is also a basket in 
Becker Hall with projects to "Take & Make" so 
please feel free to take them and complete and 
return by mid September.  

  
Any completed project can be brought in and 
left on a Thursday during a workshop  or left on 
the back table of the quilt room so it can be 

priced and put on the  inventory list, then it can 
be placed in a safe place.  If you have a price in 

mind please label that information too. 
  
The Dignified Discards Booth will be looking for 
donations of china, crystal, silver and nice 

jewelry.   If you have a question you can contact 
Mabel Ashline or Marilyn Adamson.  
 
Also there is a need for glass salad dressing 

bottles and pop can tabs.   
  
Karen Roenfeld 876-6205 - Pat Jenkins 254-6805 

Co-Chair ladies 

UMW RUMMAGE SALE & BAZAAR NEWS 

JUNE MEETING 
 

The June UMM meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, June 10 at 6:30 p.m. in Becker 

Hall. The meal will consist of hamburgers, tater 
tots, baked beans, coleslaw and dessert. Rod 
Alford will give the devotion.  
 

The program will be presented by Gary Stumbo 
who will be talking about the Nomad Shriners 
and the medical help they provide for young 

people in Northwest Arkansas. Recently, the 
UMM made a contribution to the NWA Shriners 

Children’s Hospital Transportation Fund. Gary will 
provide specific information on how that money 

will be used. 
 

HANDYMAN MINISTRY  
 

John Justice recently started a Handyman’s 
Ministry for helping those individuals who are 

physically unable to make small home repairs. 
He specializes in minor home maintenance issues 
that may include the general areas of carpentry, 

electrical and plumbing. His only charge is for the 
cost of materials to do the repair work. He may 
be reached at 855-0570.  

We will have two evening UMW bazaar 

workshops in June, meeting from 7 PM - 9 PM in 

the quilt room, downstairs at the church.    

June 16—Beaded Belts  

June 30—Beaded Jewelry & Clay items.    

Questions or suggestions about these and other 

craft activities call Judy Bilyeu @ 876-2345. 

BAZAAR WORKSHOPS 
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PANCAKE DAY 

PANCAKE UPDATE 
 
First of all, kudos to the UMW ladies 

and all others who helped make a 
successful event. Ticket sales totaled 
1,333 which generated $6,665. There 
were 1,027 meals served on Pancake 

Day. Currently, there is $1,300 that 
has not been received from the  
pre-sale of tickets. When all the bills 

are paid, there should be in excess of 
$5,000 to continue the benevolent 
work of the Men’s organization. 
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MISSION OF THE MONTH  

 
June Mission of the Month is 

Benton County Children's 
Advocacy Center.   
 
This agency aids in successful 

prosecution of perpetrators, 
provides consistent follow-up to child abuse 
reports, medical and mental health referrals for 

victims and provides compassionate support for 
child abuse victims.    

MISSIONS 

ANGEL FOOD 

 
The Angel Food program offers fresh food for 

reasonable prices. Choose from the following 
boxes: meat, seafood, vegetable, fruit, or a 

variety box. Menus available. 
Call:   Marion Korns 855-3302 

 Truday Baird 876-2112   
June order dates: Sunday 6/7  Sunday  6/14  

Pick-up Saturday 6/20 9:30 – 10:30 

PAK-A-SAK  
 
With school out for the summer there is a  

greater need, and request, from families whose 
children usually receive assistance with up to 
two meals daily at school. Sunday June 21 we 
will be collecting items for Helping Hands. All 

types of non-perishable items are needed, 
including: peanut butter, cereal, dried beans, 
rice, pasta, soups. THESE ITEMS MUST BE 

UNOPENED & IN “BEST USED BY DATE”  
 Questions: Sue Nebrig 855-9269 

THANK YOU  
On behalf of the Havenwood families and 
myself, I would like to thank you for your 

continued support of the Havenwood program. 
With your support single parents and their 
children have a warm soft place to call home.  

Thank you,  

Stacy Overfelt  

To Our Church Family & Friends,  
 We wish to thank everyone for your 

prayers, cards & calls to Jerry. We also wish to 
thank the Prayer Shawl Committee for the beau-
tiful shawl that Rev. Doris Schlessman delivered 
to him.  

 Margaret & Jerry Phillips 

SHOEBOX MINISTRY 
 
It was a very busy time 

for Shoebox as we 
delivered 723 shoeboxes 
this month.  Over 300 
plus 96 pair of work 

gloves, cases of diapers, wet wipes, feminine 
products, first aid kits and other misc. items went 
to the victims of the Mena tornado.  We want to 

thank everyone  who helped make this possible. A 
big thank you to Hal & Sandy Fitch who helped get 
these items to the point of distribution. 
  

The Bentonville-Bella Vista Evening Lions Club 
made a big donation of full size products to be sent 
to Youth Bridge as well as a cash donation to help 
buy additional items. God Bless this fine 

organization for their continued support. 
  
Mother’s Day purses were delivered to various 

shelters  so that 119 mothers could have 
something special for their day. Thanks to  Martha 
Circle who worked to fill these purses during their 
meeting time in early spring. 

  
Last but not least a big thank you to the volunteers 
who spent two afternoons counting all of the 

different items in the shoebox room.  It was a big 
job and we appreciate all that you did. The small 
toys alone totaled 1,410!!!! 
 

SHOEBOX will be CLOSING for the month of July 
for a much-needed vacation. Deliveries and 
emergencies will be met, of course.  Please hold all 
donations until August. 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 

 

Page 11 June, 2009 

 

  

THANK YOU  

To the Members of  
   The First Methodist Church of Bella Vista,  

 My special thanks to Doris and David 
for visiting me while I was in the Mercy 
Hospital recently, and to everyone for their 
calls, cards and prayers.  Believe me, they 

were all appreciated. I am proud to be a 
member here in this great church.  

Fondly,  

  Arlene Beeks 

 I would like to write a heart felt thank 
you for the Auto Angel Ministry.  

For several months, I have not been able to 
drive. They have willingly taken me to many 
doctor appointments, to special services at 
church or wherever I needed to go.  

 They are a wonderful ministry and I deeply 
appreciate them. Thank you,  

Sincerely,  

Sharon Golaway 

I want to thank you for the beautiful prayer 
shawl, and for the many hands that 

knitted.  What a wonderful gift to receive!  
 Thanks again,  

Eunice Truman 

 I would like to thank all those who worked 
on our pictorial directory including all who helped 

schedule photo appointments and those who 
took many photos showing all the ways our 
members are taking part in our vision to be “All 
for All in Christ.”  

 They say “a picture is worth a thousand 
words” and these activity photos truly show our 
purpose to: Lead, Learn, Love.  
 I also want to give a great big THANK 

YOU to Troy Jorgensen and Pastor David who did 
a wonderful job with the layout of these photos 
and designing the beautiful custom cover.  

 I know this directory does not contain 
many photos of the members who joined FUMC 
since last September; however, all of their 
names and addresses are listed in the back.  

 I appreciate each and everyone who 
helped in any way with our pictorial directory. 
 Thank you, thank you, thank you.  

Miriam Stocks 

 Slowly but surely I get around to things 
I should have accomplished earlier.  

 I love the camaraderie with people I 
seldom see, both the visitors plus Dixie & her 
crew who work so hard on the Spring Fling: the 
clown, the musical program, the singing, the 

Scripture reading, the cookies, punch and 
goodies.  
 I leave feeling somewhat like a kid 
again—much younger than my years anyway!  

 Thanks to Dixie and her crew for such a 
happy, enjoyable event.  

Love & Prayers,  

Emma Rose 

 I have a lot of people to thank. David for 
coming down to hospital Sunday night and being 

with us until we left for St Louis, Karla for taking 
David's place. Then there were all the prayers, 
cards and phone calls. When you talk about a 
church family this church is one. I can never tell 

you how much this all meant to me.   

Orval Davidson 

Dear First Methodist Church Family  & Friends,  
 Words cannot express the feelings I have 

for this wonderful congregation. The outpouring of 
love and support during Kitty’s illness and 
subsequent death is something the entire Toney 
family will cherish for the rest of our lives. Your 

many cards were so enjoyed by Kitty as I showed 
them to her each day. The prayers of so many 
were felt by all of us. We feel especially blessed to 
have had Pastor David and Pastor Doris with us 

every foot of the way. Without them, everything 
would have been overwhelming. Both of them 
have been our rock to stand on. Thanks are not 

sufficient for the beautiful service celebrating 
Kitty’s life.  
 For 22 years Kitty and I knew that the 
congregation of First United Methodist was 

special.  
 May God bless each one of its members.  

Bob Toney & Family  



 

NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

U.S. PAID 

PERMIT NO. 176 

BENTONVILLE, AR 72712 

We’re Here to Serve You 
 

 
Senior Pastor - Rev. David M. Fleming 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Doris Schlessman  

Asst. to Sr. Pastor & Dir. of Lay Ministries - Jan Lowe 

Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 

Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 

Organist/Pianist - Roiselle Grim 

Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 

Treasurer - Al Yanik  

Financial Secretary - Marge Smith 

Office Secretary - Brenda Jorgensen 

 

 

Phone: (479) 855-1158 

Fax: (479) 855-0850 

E-mail: fumcbv@cox-internet.com 

www.LeadLearnLove.com 

 
Newsletter Deadline: 15th of the month 

First United Methodist Church of Bella Vista  

20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

To the Home of …  

YOU’RE INVITED TO  
A GRATITUDE POTLUCK PARTY  

 
June 7, 2009 5:30 p.m.  

Becker Hall 
 

special guests:  

Pastor David Fleming, Karla Hefty   
& Andrew Fleming  

 
Bring a dish to share, plate & utensils   

RETUR� SERVICE REQUESTED 


